Blessed Sacrament Athletic Boosters – Meeting Minutes
October 20, 2016

	Officers
	Non Voting Members

	Name
	7/16
	8/16
	9/16
	10/16
	11/16
	12/16
	Name
	7/16
	8/16
	9/16
	10/16
	11/16
	12/16

	Tony Logan
	x
	
	
	X
	
	
	Jeremy Eubank
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	Benjie Pieper
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	Brian Finn
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Jeff Epplen
	X
	
	
	X
	
	
	Nick Ritter
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Trevor Read
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	Kristin Holt
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	Tim Moellering
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	Board Members
	Jeff Hemsath
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 X

	Steve Bailey
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	John Lange
	X
	
	
	X
	
	

	Rodney Black
	X
	
	
	X
	
	
	Mike Quinn
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Brad Gastright
	X
	
	
	X
	
	
	Larry Ingram
	
	
	
	
	
	

	John Kirtley
	
	
	
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Rick Lehmkuhl
	
	
	
	X
	
	
	Sports Directors

	Brian Klaene
	X
	
	
	X
	
	
	Steve Epplen
	
	
	
	X
	
	

	Paul Frodge
	
	
	
	X
	
	
	Adam Boerger
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Chris Pieper
	X
	
	
	
	
	
	Joe Nielander
	
	
	
	X
	
	

	Lance Wells
	X
	
	
	X
	
	
	Eric Wehrman
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	Pete Wischer
	X
	
	
	X
	
	
	Christy Noll
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Scott Vinicombe
	X
	
	
	X
	
	
	Kim Rohmiller
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Lisa Moellering
	X
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Dave Hellmann
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Others in Attendance

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Scott Jones
	
	
	
	X
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


1. Review / Approval of Previous Month’s Minutes – Junes minutes approved  
2. Elections – See below
3. Treasurer’s Report – Jeff Epplen  – see Jeff’s report for details
4.     Sports Directors - Updates

· Basketball – Rick Lehmkuhl 
· See below.
· Soccer – Lance Wells – See below.
· Baseball  – Steve Epplen 
· Nothing to report
· Golf  –  Jason Asch & Eric Wehrman 
· Tournament this weekend.
· Softball  –  John Kirtley  nothing to report 
· Volleyball  – Lisa Moellering / Christy Noll 
Nothing to report

Cross Country – Joe Nielander 
· 22 kids will participate in state meet this weekend.  Also looking at buying a team tent next season.
· Tennis –  Kim Rohmiller

· Fall signups currently ongoing.
4. Ongoing  Business.
Congratulations to Jeff / Benjie / Steve / Trevor being voted in as our new officers effective today.

Congratulations to Brad / Lance / Scott for a second term as voting members and to Tim on his first term as a voting member.

Congratulations and welcome to Brook Dyas and Scott Jones as new non-voting members.

Good luck to all of you in the coming years.

1st Grade basketball skills clinic -  currently open for registration until 11/6/16.  Begins November 12th.

Fall Tennis - I am happy to report we do have enough to continue with our fall tennis program.  It is currently open for registration.

Soccer Tournament -  November 4th - 6th.  As Lance reported last night we have 52 teams, 525+ kids registered to play.  Lance needs help with preparation / during the tournament / clean-up.  Also looking for refs.  Please make yourself available and help him out when you can.  Lance will send out a "to do list" to the group in the next few days.

Virtus - Sports directors please emphasis the importance of keeping up with your virtus bulletins.  As we discussed last night, Fr. Dan will allow those needing background checks to also complete their past due bulletins.  This must be done ASAP.  Please inform your coaches.

 

Sports Directors - We are looking for directors for the following sports.  Boys Basketball / Softball / Golf.  Please spread the word if you know of anyone.  John K. and Tony have agreed to work together and run the girls basketball program next year.

 

A big thank you to Christy N. / Rick / Jason / and John K. who will be stepping down as our current directors.  We appreciate all of the hard work you put into the program.  We understand how difficult it can be sometimes dealing with player / coaches / parent / league issues.  You upheld our mission statement and always kept the best interest of the kids first.  Thank-You!  

 

Please welcome Christa Kramer as our new volleyball director when you see her.

 

Finally I want to thank everyone for their support the past three years.  We have a great group representing The Boosters and I am excited about the future.  For the past seven years I have been an officer I feel we have accomplished a great deal.  With that came many more responsibilities.  I ask all members to please continue to support Jeff and be active and involved.  It is much, much easier when everyone does their part to help build our organization.  The easy part is the monthly meeting / voting via email.  The hard part is everything else.
Thanks.

Tony.
5.
Meeting Adjourned – Next Meeting:  November, 2016 
